
Historic Preservation Commission Meeting Minutes 
September 20, 2022 

 
 
The Brandon Historic Preservation Commission meeting was called to order 5:45 pm 20 
Sept. 2022. Members attending were Roy Murdock, Jeff Stewart, Frank Bump, Dennis 
Reisenweaver and John Peterson. 
  
With a quorum present, it was decided Dennis Reisenweaver will be the new chair and 
Frank Bump will be the Secretary. 
  
The Commission members had a Zoom meeting with Devon Colman of the Vermont 
Agency of Commerce and Community Development. Devon presented an overview of 
the mission, obligations and standards for the Brandon Historic Preservation 
Commission. This is in accordance with CLD, Certified Local Government chapter 5 
section 50 1. requirements. A discussion concerning possible grants was presented by 
Devin. The commission will look into getting a grant for a historic preservation survey to 
be discussed at our next meeting. 
  
This has been the first meeting since the passing of two of our members, Acting 
Chair Lance Mead and Richard Baker.  We discussed old business. The condition of the 
Methodist Church, historic barn survey, historic signs, and historic registers. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 7pm, next meeting set for the 2nd Tuesday 11th in October, Will 
try to reserve conference room at Douglass Museum.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Frank Bump 
Co-Chair       
  
  
 


